Minutes of the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees Meeting January 15, 2014
Present: Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

Others Present:  Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Treasurer Deborah Brooks, Code Enforcement Officer Michael Piechuta, Village Historian Dr. Linda Schwab, Planning Board members Grace Bates and Pat Foser, village residents Dave Brooks, and Laura Holland.

Call to Order: Mayor Bennett called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and all rose for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Minutes 

December 18, 2013 Minutes – On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to approve the December 18, 2013 minutes.

AYES: Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Changes to Agenda

The Village Board will enter into Executive Session for discussion of a personnel issue.
The IT policy will not be discussed under old business and an information meeting will be discussed under new business.

Announcements

Mayor:  The village submitted an application to Design Connect for Cornell student interns to help with the design of the proposed village fitness trail.  Aurora Inn, inc., Wells College, and Blessing of the Boats have signed on as stakeholders of the project.

Clerk:  

· The sales tax distribution list is included in the board packets.
· Computel is continuing to research non payment of gross receipt taxes to municipalities.

· Trustees Ominsky and Taylor are attending the Village Association meeting on January 21st.
Visitor Recognition:  Mayor Bennett welcomed all visitors.  Pat Foser announced that the Aurorafest Committee is hosting a Mac & Cheese contest fundraiser on February 8, 2014.
Treasurer’s Report
December - On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to accept the December Treasurer’s Report.
AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Abstract #8
On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Village Board approved the General Fund Abstract #8 for payment.

Voucher #s 263, 267, 268, and 270-285.

Total:  $6,541.39
AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board approved the Water Fund Abstract #8 for payment.

Voucher #s 262, 264, 268, 275, and 286.

Total: $773.66.

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Murphy, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Village Board approved the Sewer Fund Abstract #8 for payment.

Voucher #s 262, 263, 265, 266, 268, 269, 273, 275, and 281.

Total: $4,204.68
AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Committee Reports

Code Enforcement Officer:  Report attached to these minutes.  
Village Historian: Report attached to these minutes.  Dr. Schwab informed the village board that she has two Wells College student interns working with the Village Historical Society this semester.
Buildings and Grounds: Trustee Ominsky reported the purchase of a new computer router for the village office.
Parks and Recreation:  Trustee Murphy and Mayor Bennett discussed researching Imagination Playground equipment.  For $5000.00 (about the price of one slide) the equipment includes 105 interlocking pieces that children can self direct themselves to put together to create whatever they imagine.  Additional pieces can be purchased as needed and Trustee Murphy offered to take the on line training and then train the teachers/volunteers from the Aurora preschool, Aurora Free Library, Peachtown Elementary, etc. on the initial instruction.  All present agreed it was a fascinating concept and should be seriously considered for the memorial playground.
Streets and Public Safety: Trustee Van Orman reported notifying NYSEG of a flickering streetlight on Court St. 

Water and Sewer:  Trustee Taylor reported:

· Normal maintenance repairs to the plows and waste water treatment plant.

· The waste water treatment plant passed the Department of Environmental Conservation inspection.  The next inspection is in 2017.
· Following completion of his final test in March, Mike White will be certified as an operator for the waste water treatment plant.

Old Business

No old business was discussed.

New Business

RESOLUTION #2014-01: TO REQUEST FIRE/EMS PROTECTION FROM THE AURORA-LEDYARD FIRE DISTRICT

WHEREAS the Village of Aurora is located within the Aurora-Ledyard Fire District; and

WHEREAS the Aurora-Ledyard Fire District provides fire protection and an ambulance service for the Village of Aurora;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village of Aurora formally requests the Aurora-Ledyard Fire District be the primary response for fire protection and ambulance service in the Village of Aurora. 

FIRST:  Murphy

SECOND:  Taylor

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Carried

RESOLUTION #2014-02 – TO APPOINT ELECTION INSPECTORS FOR THE MARCH 18, 2014 VILLAGE ELECTIONS
WHEREAS the Village of Aurora is holding village elections on March 18, 2014; and

WHEREAS Pat Bianconi and Pat Foser have expressed interest in being election inspectors;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees appoint Pat Bianconi and Pat Foser as Election Inspectors on March 18, 2014 Village elections from 12:00 noon – 9:00pm at a rate of $8.50/hour.

FIRST:  Ominsky
SECOND:  Van Orman
AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None

Carried
RESOLUTION #2014-03 – TO CREATE A TREASURER’S POSITION FOR THE AURORA HISTORICAL SOCIETY

WHEREAS the Aurora Village Historian has organized a Historical Society; and

WHEREAS the Aurora Historical Society requires a treasurer;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees create a treasurer’s position for the Aurora Historical Society.

FIRST:  Taylor

SECOND:  Ominsky

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Carried

RESOLUTION #2014-04 – TO APPOINT A TREASURER FOR THE AURORA HISTORICAL SOCIETY

WHEREAS the Aurora Historical Society requires a treasurer; and

WHEREAS Jim Burkett has expressed interest in the treasurer position;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees appoint Jim Burkett as the treasurer for the Aurora Historical Society.

FIRST:  Van Orman

SECOND:  Taylor

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Carried

RESOLUTION #14-05 - TO RETURN CHERRY AVE, TO A TWO-WAY STREET AND DISCONTINUE ALL ON STREET PARKING, WEST OF COURT ST., EXCEPT ONE DESIGNATED HANDICAP PARKING SPACE.

WHEREAS Cherry Ave, west of Court St., has had unresolved parking issues since being converted to a one-way street; and

WHEREAS Cherry Ave is not wide enough to support on street parking and two way traffic; and

WHEREAS Cherry Ave residents, west of Court St., have had difficulty entering and exiting their own driveways due to on street parking; and

WHEREAS motorists regularly disobey the one-way designation causing potentially dangerous conditions for other motorists;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Cherry Ave. return to a two way street with no on street parking other than one designated handicap parking space for the Aurora Free Library/Morgan Opera House.

FIRST:  Taylor

SECOND:  Ominsky

AYES:  Bennett, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  Murphy and Ominsky

Carried
Water Account #1054:  On motion by Trustee Murphy, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to correct the water/sewer bill for Account #1054 requested by Virgil Farlow.
AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Private roads in the village:  Discussion ensued regarding what responsibility, if any, the village has regarding maintaining private roads.  Historically, the village has plowed Orchard Lane but residents of Edith Morgan Lane are now requesting the village plow their driveway as well.  

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the village board voted to respond to the residents of Edith Morgan Lane that the village is not responsible for plowing their driveway.
AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Ominsky, seconded by Murphy, the village board voted to inform the residents of Orchard lane that, following this winter season, the village will no longer plow Orchard lane and they will need to make other arrangements for next winter.

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, and Taylor

NAYS:  None

ABSTAIN:  Van Orman

Motion carried.

Executive Session

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the village board entered into executive session to discuss a personnel matter at 8:10pm.  

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously

No formal action was taken during executive session.

On motion by Trustee Murphy, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the village board adjourned the executive session and continued with the regular meeting at 8:30pm.

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously

Information meetings:  Discussion ensued regarding holding information meetings for discussion of current topics pertinent to the village.  All present agreed that current issues would typically be discussed through the village election process (debates, town meetings, etc.) as opposed to scheduling special meetings which would most likely result in low turnout. 
Adjournment:

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Murphy, the Village Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 pm.

AYES:  Bennett, Murphy, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk
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